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The Government of the Republic of Chile has sent the attached communication, 
dated 10 April 2020, with the request that it is circulated by the Organization. 
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COURTESY TRANSLATION 

Mr. Kitack Lim 
Secretary-General 
International Maritime Organization 

Under these exceptional circumstances, as the Chilean Maritime Authority, it 
is our duty to reaffirm our commitment to IMO and its labour during this difficult 
scenario that is facing the international maritime community. 

This Directorate General has adopted several measures in response to your 
recommendations and those at national level, focused on two key elements: safety 
of seafarers and the facilitation of sea trade. 

We know the importance both elements have to ensure the logistic chain of 
supply that is crucial to cope with this crisis. Thus, with the help of several public 
and private entities, we have coordinated and developed protocols, keeping a 
pragmatic and practical approach. 

Regarding seafarers, we have implemented measures that synergistically 
allow to protect crew and stevedores and, at the same time, efficiently carry out 
loading and unloading, arrival and departure manoeuvrings, logistic supply, among 
others. Likewise, the use of electronic resources was maximized for all 
administrative procedures. In terms of certification of maritime personnel, we have 
decided to extend the validity of professional qualifications and certificates of 
competence for a period of 6 months. 

In addition to this and in order to avoid interrupting sea trade, we have 
provided a deadline extension for the inspection, certification and survey of ships 
from flag States and also port States. 

With respect to suspected cases of COVID-19, together with the Health 
Authority, we have developed protocols to provide timely medical assistance to 
affected people and preventive measures for those who had contact with possible 
positive cases and their familiar environment, with the purpose of avoiding 
unnecessary delay in the work and activities of ships and ports.  

I would appreciate this letter be disseminated as a circular letter so as to 
inform all IMO Member States and related maritime organizations the measures 
adopted by the Chilean Maritime Authority. 
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I would like to express my gratitude for the trust that has been placed in our 
Organization and to reiterate our commitment to support IMO to achieve its mission 
objectives. 

IGNACIO MARDONES 
VICE ADMIRAL 

DIRECTOR GENERAL OF THE MARITIME TERRITORY 
AND MERCHANT MARINE 
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